

NEWSLETTER

RENFREW MUSEUM AND PARK 1010 EAST MAIN STREET WAYNESBORO PA 17268 717-762-4723

NOVEMBER 1981

THE HOLIDAY SEASON IS UPON US!!!!! Why not take a break from the hustle and bustle of the Holidays to visit us!

DECEMBER 5 through DECEMBER 20 Renfrew Museum will once again be decorated for CHRISTMAS IN EARLY AMERICA with a Victorian Christmas tree. The Christmas tree will display several new additions—19th and early 20th century decorations donated during the past year. Letitia Allen, Associate Curator, has been working on some new arrangements for the period rooms. Come on by and get some ideas for decorating your own home!

THROUGH DECEMBER 20 "BLANKET CHESTS IN THE PENNSYLVAINA-GERMAN STYLE" the final exhibit of the 1981 season is one you won't want to miss. The display is drawn from chests loaned by private individuals, as well as, a few never before exhibited from the Nicodemus Collection. Serving as a backdrop to the chests are several quilts and coverlets from the Museum's Collection.

SPECIAL THANKS TO AREA EAGLE SCOUTS Several young men have been working on Eagle Scout projects by contributing their time, labor, and talent to help Renfrew. Bruce Carbaugh, 12855 Old Forge Road, painted, stained, and installed 32 park signs and 20 posts in various locations around our 107 acres. Harold Kindig & the Vo-Tech School Wood Shop and Larry Ludy & the Waynesboro Senior High Wood Shop made up the signs and routed out the letters on each. Bruce then stained all the signs and posts, outlined the letters in white paint, and installed the signs.

DAVID HERR, 15 Wynnecrest Drive, has been working on a "Tot Lot" located next to the Renfrew Parking Lot and the Picnic Area. He created a balance beam, see-saw, and log climber all out of natural materials to keep with the rustic atmosphere of the Park. Children can now use these facilities whenever the Park is open (dawn till dusk). CHRISTOPHER LEARY, 148 West King Street, is to begin work on the remainder of the "Tot Lot" to include a sand box and another climber.

JOHN MAXWELL, 12 Wynnecrest Drive, is working on another valuable project involving identifying and labeling 200 trees along the nature trail and in the picnic area. It is a big project and one that will be much appreciated by all Nature buffs.

DANIEL HERR, 15 Wynnecrest Drive is working on a project which will make him very popular with all of us who regularly walk or jog along the nature trails. He is planning to build two new foot bridges, using all natural materials, across the springs along the Edmajoda Trail and from the Mill Race to the Old Mill and Salty Grimes Trails. The footbridges now installed were meant only for temporary use, and are now in very sad shape. New footbridges will make this area much more accessible for everyone.

THANKS TO ALL OF YOU FOR YOUR INTEREST IN AND SUPPORT OF--RENFREW!!!!!!!!

FRIENDS OF RENFREW MEMBERSHIP--NOVEMBER 1981

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS!!!!!!

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Beck, Waynesboro	Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Bikle, Sharpsburg
CWO & Mrs. Ernest Carlson, Ft. Ritchie	The Country Corner, Greencastle
Mr. & Mrs. Shaun Donnellan, Waynesboro	Mr. Ernest Ferrara, Smithsburg
Mrs. Edna Fielder, Westwood, NJ	Mr. & Mrs. Edward Flanagan, Thurmont
Mr. & Mrs. William George, Waynesboro	Louise S. Harrison, Hagerstown
Miss Barbara Heimbaugh, Waynesboro	Gary E. Heimbuch, Boonsboro
Mrs. Walter Ingram, Hagerstown	Mrs. Marge Kiersz, Waynesboro
Marion Lesher, Chambersburg	Mr. & Mrs. LaMar Miller, Greencastle
The Harold Moody Family, Waynesboro	Mrs. Irene Ramey, Mercersburg
Mrs. John L. Ritchey, Mercersburg	Mr. & Mrs. J. Schoonover, Waynesboro

Member Since.

AND THANKS TO OUR RENEWING MEMBERS:

	Liquiper STIFE:	
Miss Martha Adams, State College, PA	1978	
Col. & Mrs. J. J. Allen, Charles Town, WV	1979	
Mrs. Anne Atkinson, Waynesboro	1980	
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Byers, Waynesboro	1980	
Mr. & Mrs. J. Martin Benchoff, Waynesboro	1979	
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Brezler, Waynesboro	1978	
Mr. Herman Eichholz, Waynesboro	1978	
Mrs. Mary Elden, Waynesboro	1978	
Miss Marcia Fike, Waynesboro	1978	
Mr. & Mrs. Lino Giannoni, Hagerstown	1979	
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Heimer, Hagerstown	1980	
Mildred Hess, Waynesboro 1978		

RENEWING MEMBERS (CONT'D)	MEMBER SINCE
Mrs. Cecil Hopkins, Waynesboro	1978
Mrs. Daniel Hess, Waynesboro	1979
Mrs. Helen Hoffman, Waynesboro	1978
Judge & Mrs. John Keller, Waynesboro	1979
Dr. & Mrs. John Kauffman, Waynesboro	1978
Col. & Mrs. Harold Lombard, Waynesboro	1979
The Large Family, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Leas, East Berlin, PA	1980
Mr. & Mrs. H. G. Miller, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Morrow, Waynesboro	1978
Miss Gertrude Noel, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Carroll Pensinger, Waynesboro	1978
Rev. & Mrs. Willard Rahn, Waynesboro	1979
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Rebok, Chambersburg	1980
Mr. & Mrs. H. L. Rowe, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Rowe, Waynesboro	1978
Miss Anna Sollenberger, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Stoner, Waynesboro	1980
Mrs. E. M. Stapleford, Waynesboro	1978
Miss Hazel Snively, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Scott, Waynesboro	1978
Mrs. Yula Shank, Waynesboro	1979
Mr. & Mrs. William Spangler, Waynesboro	1978
Mrs. Helen Tunison, Fairfield	1980
Doris G. Wise, Waynesboro	1979
Mr. & Mrs. William Werzyn, Waynesboro	1978
Mrs. James Wolff, Waynesboro	1978
Miss Irene White, Waynesboro	1978
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Warner, Waynesboro	1978
Donald W. Yost, Jr., Mont Alto	1979

WON'T YOU JOIN THE FRIENDS OF RENFREW?? DON'T YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO WOULD LIKE TO JOIN WITH YOU TO SUPPORT YOUR COMMUNITY MUSEUM AND PARK??

Name			Mail to:
Address		Friends of Renfrew Renfrew Museum and Park 1010 East Main Street	
			Waynesboro, Pa. 17268